
FERPA.  The Department plans to issue further 
guidance on the interplay between FERPA and HIPAA.

FERPA notification, school officials must 

make a reasonable attempt to notify the student 
about the disclosure, unless the student initiates 
the disclosure.  Additionally, upon request, the 
institution must provide a copy of the information 
disclosed and an opportunity for a hearing.        
See 34 CFR § 99.31(a)(2) and § 99.34(a).

Contact Information
For further information about FERPA, please 
contact the Family Policy Compliance Office or 
visit its Web site.

	



Postsecondary officials are regularly asked to balance 
the interests of safety and privacy for individual 
students.  While the Family Educational Rights and 
Privacy Act (FERPA) generally requires institutions 
to ask for written consent before disclosing a 
student’s personally identifiable information, it also 
allows colleges and universities to take key steps 
to maintain campus safety.   Understanding the 
law empowers school officials to act decisively and 
quickly when issues arise.  

Health or Safety Emergency  
In an emergency, FERPA permits school officials to 
disclose without student consent education records, 
including personally 


